
Question on Notice 

No. 1208 

Asked on 13 October 2021 

MS F SIMPSON ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 

QUESTION: 

With reference to the possible extension of the Mooloolaba Harbour seawall—  

Will the Minister (a) release the feasibility reports undertaken since 2018 including all of the 
options that have been considered and (b) outline how the community will be consulted? 

ANSWER: 

I thank the Member for Maroochydore for the question. 

The detailed design, costing and constructability report for the eastern breakwater extension 
capital works option is yet to be complete as some additional scope of works was required. I am 
advised by Maritime Safety Queensland (MSQ) that it has requested the consultants KBR to 
complete all outstanding reports in November 2021. 

Once completed, these latest reports—including previous studies on this proposal—will be 
available for viewing on the MSQ website. 

Timing on public consultation activities for this project is yet to be determined and is dependent 
on completion of the detailed design and constructability investigation, and the allocation of 
funding for the construction stage of the project.  




